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IBC Policy on Transgenic Rodents 

The Virginia Polytechnic Institute and State University (VT; Virginia Tech) Institutional Biosafety 

Committee (IBC) acknowledges that certain transgenic rodents purchased, transferred, bred or maintained at biosafety level 1 (BSL1) containment are exempt from the NIH Guidelines and do not require registration with the IBC pursuant to Section III-­‐F-­‐8, Appendix C-­‐VII (The Purchase or Transfer of Transgenic Rodents) and C-­‐VIII (Generation of BSL1 Transgenic Rodents via Breeding).  Verification of the exempt status and biocontainment level of transgenic rodents and progeny to ensure that exempt status is appropriate will be accomplished through formal liaising between the Directors of the IBCP and the ACUP with guidance from the committee chairs, biosafety officers and Attending Veterinarian as necessary.   

The VT vivaria will be inspected by biosafety officers regularly and separately from individual investigator laboratories.  Therefore, purchase, transfer, breeding or maintenance of transgenic rodents using BSL1 practices in VT vivaria requires only an approved IACUC protocol, including a PI acknowledgement that the breeding of the rodents is not listed in the Exceptions of the NIH Guidelines Section III-­‐F-­‐8, Appendix C-­‐VIII.  For these protocols, exempt status is not dependent on the independent scientific laboratory of the investigator being fully approved by the IBC for biohazard or recombinant DNA activities.  

Policy Procedures 

1.    All IACUC protocols proposing the purchase, transfer, breeding or maintenance of transgenic rodents will be shared by the ACUP Director with the IBCP Director during the ACUP review process, through the IBC and IACUC Protocol Management systems. 

2.    Determination of the exempt status will be made by the IBCP Director with guidance from the IBC Chair, and/or IACUC chair, biosafety officer(s) and Attending Veterinarian as necessary.  The decision will be based on the content of the ACUP protocol review, as well as the PI acknowledgement that the breeding of the rodents is not covered under the Exceptions of the NIH Guidelines Section III-­‐F-­‐8, Appendix C-­‐VIII. 

3.    The IBCP Director will notify the ACUP of the exempt status of the protocol through IACUC Protocol Management. 

4.    A notation will be made in IACUC Protocol Management regarding the IBC exempt status of the IACUC 
protocol. 

5.    Housing or use of transgenic rodents that necessitates containment using ABSL2 or ABSL3 

practices will require a full IBC application. 

6.    Breeding of transgenic rodents listed in the NIH Guidelines Exceptions of Section III-­‐F-­‐8, Appendix C-­‐VIII requires a full IBC application. 

7.    Vivaria managers will facilitate regular inspections by a biosafety officer, report any substantial facility changes to a biosafety officer, update biosafety manuals, and train laboratory animal technicians in the husbandry of transgenic rodents in order to maintain institutional approval by Environmental Health and Safety for safe transgenic rodent housing and regulated medical waste disposal. 
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